	[image: image1.png]@ Metro Daily Brief CEO Arthur T. Leahy




Thursday, September 3, 2009
20090903-1
In this issue:
· Meeting with Congresswoman Judy Chu

· Speaker Bass Expresses Support for California’s High Speed Rail Vision
· National Magazine Selects Metro for a Communications' Design Award
· Dedication Ceremony for Renovated Rowan/Dozier Bus Layover in East Los Angeles


	Meeting with Congresswoman Judy Chu

This afternoon, I met with Congresswoman Judy Chu (D-32) to discuss a number of matters impacting her constituents and our agency as a whole. I congratulated the Congresswoman on her new role representing the 32nd District. We also discussed the following issues: High Speed Rail proposed alignment; the status of the ExpressLanes Demonstration project; the status of the Interstate 10 HOV projects and the I-10/I-605 interchange highway project. In addition, we shared with her the latest information on the Eastside Phase 2 project and the current Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension project. The Congresswoman looks forward to working with us on these projects and shared with me her concerns regarding the Goldline Foothill Extension project.

Dr. Judy Chu was elected to the U.S. House of Representatives as a Representative of California's 32nd District in July 2009. Previously, she  was elected to the California State Board of Equalization in November 2006.  Dr. Chu served three terms as a State Assemblymember for the 49th District in the West San Gabriel Valley from 2001 to 2006. Prior to the State Assembly, Dr. Chu served on the Monterey Park City Council for thirteen years from 1988 to 2001 and served as Mayor three times. She began her career in public service as a Board Member of the Garvey School District from 1985 to 1988. 

The Congresswoman District includes the cities of Los Angeles, Azusa, Baldwin Park, Covina, El Monte, Rosemead and West Covina.

Speaker Bass Expresses Support for California’s High Speed Rail Vision

Today, Assembly Speaker Karen Bass submitted a letter to the California High Speed Rail Authority expressing her support for the California High Speed Rail project. The Speaker also expressed her support for the Authority’s efforts to partner with local agencies such as ours. I would like to thank Speaker Bass for all of her support in this matter and we look forward to working with the state as a partner to deliver this project to the people of the State of California.
http://democrats.assembly.ca.gov/speaker/News_Room/Press/press_releases/20090903AD47PR01.aspx
National Magazine Selects Metro for a Communications' Design Award
 
How, a national design publication selected our recent ridership promotion campaign "Opposites" for its annual “Outstanding Achievement” award and will be featuring images from the campaign in its upcoming annual publication. The magazine reviewed over 4,000 entries and identified our campaign as an outstanding achievement by an in-house design team with a very limited budget. 
The Opposites campaign, which employs word pairings such as "Problem" and "Solution" with accompanying icon graphics, received two other awards earlier this year, including an American Public Transportation Association award and a Transportation Marketing & Communications Association award. 
Dedication Ceremony for Renovated Rowan/Dozier Bus Layover in East Los Angeles

Today, staff joined Supervisor Gloria Molina in the dedication ceremony of the Rowan-Dozier Bus Layover renovation project in East Los Angeles. The renovated site will accommodate public transit users with a comfortable waiting area while aesthetically enhancing the street. The improvements include an anti-graffiti coating, resurfacing of the pavement at the bus layover area, a new restroom facility for bus operators and a new bus shelter for bus patrons. In addition, the project includes a public community art mural which captures the colorful vibrant vibe of the community. 
The Los Angeles County Public Works Department handled the project construction and, as owners of the property, we will maintain the facility. The renovation project cost $1.3 million and was funded by the first District with local return transit funds. Construction started November 2008 and Metro buses will begin operating again from the layover on September 4, 2009. 
Media in attendance today included HOY newspaper and Eastern Group publications. Stories are expected to run in the next couple of days.
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